
 

 

Newsletter 

Our target is 
96% 

W/B 
17/01  

W/B 
24/01 

Mango (Nur) 86% 93% 

Apple (Rec A) 78% 74% 

Peach (Rec C) 83% 90% 

Beech (1S) 96% 92% 

Maple (1R) 95% 90% 

Ash (2R) 95% 92% 

Birch (2N) 93% 98% 

Lemon (3C) 93% 90% 

Oak (3B) 92% 98% 

Aspen (4D) 91% 94% 

Spruce (4A) 87% 94% 

Cherry (5B) 99% 83% 

Palm (5G) 97% 93% 

Cypress (6W) 93% 94% 

Willow (6L) 96% 95% 

Attendance 

Dear parents and carers, 

This week I would like to update you on the following: 

Value of the week 

Our value this week has been safety. Over the last two years, this has been an obvious focus of our 
daily routine in school, through ensuring that all our safety measures have been followed, particularly 
in relation to hand washing for the children. This is something they continue so diligently and respon-
sibly every day. This afternoon, in collective worship, staff shared such a range of different ways that 
children have been safe this week, including using play equipment properly, thinking about others in 
class, and looking out for others on the playground. A big well done to all those children named! 

Coronavirus  

You will be aware that we are still experiencing some positive cases of Covid, which reflects the trend 

nationally. Thank you to parents who are so quick to inform us of positive cases. We still continue to 

inform Public Health of all cases in school, and they will get in contact with us if they feel any addi-

tional measures are necessary. I have also reattached a letter that was sent out earlier this term 

about the latest guidance for testing and isolation requirements. 

Number Day 

Next Friday 4th February, the school will be participating in Number Day 2022 in support of the 
NSPCC. Ms. Williams, our new maths leader, has been leading on the organisation of this event and it 
promises to be a very enjoyable day for the children, with a range of different maths based activities 
planned. I have attached a leaflet which provides more details, but here is an outline of the day: 

 

 We are having a fun day of maths activities and we will be taking part in Dress up for Digits.  

 This will be a non-uniform day, but pupils are asked to wear an item of clothing with a number 

on it (football shirt, cap, netball shirt or even a onesie!). Or get creative by dressing in a maths 

theme.  

 To help raise money for the NSPCC, we are asking for a suggested donation of £1, and we’d 

love everyone in the school to take part in this special event. 

 
Parent consultations  

This is a reminder of the dates for your child’s parent consultation meetings. If you haven’t already 

done so, please book in by calling the school office. 

We will continue to hold these meetings via Zoom, using exactly the same system as last term, and 
last year. Each appointment will be 10 minutes long, and there will be times from 9:30am to 5pm 
available. In order to book your appointment, please ring the school office. You will receive a Zoom 
link prior to your meeting. If you would prefer a telephone call, please state this at the time of book-
ing. 

Nursery parents can book for either date. Please just state at the time of booking whether your child 
attends in the morning, afternoon or full time. 

The dates for each class teacher are below: 

Key dates coming up: 

 NSPCC Number Day, Friday 4th February 

 Aspen class assembly, Thursday 10th February. Parents of 
Aspen class children welcome to attend. 

Value of the Week 
Mango (Nur) Imani Lawal 

Apple (Rec A) Kabir Pandey 

Peach (Rec C) Layla Callaghan  

Beech (1S) Zak Hoque 

Maple (1R) James Seaward 

Ash (2R) Tasnim Akter 

Birch (2N) Uthara Sumesh 

Lemon (3C) Malachi Rich-
ardson 

Oak (3B) Arosha Abdul 

Aspen (4D) Kainaat Lawal 

Spruce (4A) Veronika Berk-
sons-Morozova 

Cherry(5B) Faizah Begum 

Palm (5G) Ariel Chan 

Willow (6L) Everyone!  

Cypress (6W) Hazera Islam 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term dates 

Tower Hamlets have recently published the recommended term dates for next academic year. I will be able to share the con-
firmed dates for St. Luke’s with you in next week’s newsletter. 

 

Have a lovely weekend. 

With best wishes, 

Cristina King 

Head of School  

Date Class 

Monday 31st January Year 6 Willow class, Ms. Lukwesa 

Year 6 Cypress class, Ms. Dewan 

Reception Apple class, Tamsin 

Wednesday 2nd February Year 5 Cherry class, Ms. Budden 

Year 4 Spruce class, Mr. Akinyemi 

Thursday 3rd February Year 4 Aspen class, Ms. Dewan 

Year 2 Birch class, Ms. Naidoo 

Friday 4th February Year 3 Oak class, Ms. Bingham and Ms. Bell 

Monday 7th February Year 5 Palm class, Mr. Griffiths 

Reception Peach class, Georgia 

Tuesday 8th February Year 1 Beech class, Mr. Stein 

Year 3 Lemon class, Ms. Chandler 

Wednesday 9th February Year 1 Maple class, Chloe 

Thursday 10th February Year 2 Ash class, Ms. Rothon 

Monday 28th February Nursery Mango class, Fransesca 

Tuesday 1st March 



 

 

 Class catch-up 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 Class catch-up 

 

In Year 5 Cherry Class, Elina and Quinten have written these non-chronological reports about the Victo-
rian workhouse.  



 

 

 Class catch-up 

 

Also in year 5, in order - Amena, Ezekiel and Elina have completed a poster on the features of the 
different planets in science. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 Class catch-up 

 

We are very proud of these children, who have been nominated by lunchtime staff for Player of the 
Week in football this week! Well done! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


